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A Five-egg Herring Gull Nest.--Bent (Life Histories of North American 
Gulls and Terns, 1923, p. 106) says of the Herring Gull (Larus argentalus) that 
"three eggs constitute a set, although the number is sometimes only two, and in 
very rare cases one or four." In fact, in a survey of clutch sizes of the gull species, 
Hailman (Behaviour Supplement, in press, Appendix A, Table II) found no reports 
of five-egg nests for the Herring Gull and oaly a few other reported five-egg nests 
among other species (e.g., Laughing Gull, L. atticilia). 

About six pairs of Herring Gulls nest at wide intervals in a large colony of 
Laughing Gulls in the coastal marshes of Brigantine National Wildlife Refuge, 
north of Atlantic City, New Jersey. On 27 May 1966 we discovered an active 
Herring Gull nest with three eggs on the southern shore of Great Bay, on a point 
of dry land near a dense co•centration of Laughing Gull nests. The Herring Gull 
nest was checked daily from 27 May through 12 June. A fourth egg was laid on 
5 June and a fifth egg on 7 June. 

Tinbergen (Herring GulFs World, 1953, p. 133) says "although I have re- 
peatedly seen clutches of four . . . I very much doubt whether in any of these 
cases the four eggs were from one female." We trapped and color-banded one in- 
cubating bird (sex unknown0, but did not succeed in capturing others before the 
nest was destroyed by a predator on 12 June. The nine-day or greater interval 
between laying of the third and fourth eggs and the normal two-day interval 
between laying of the fourth and fifth eggs does suggest two separate clutches. 
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